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 It happens that one of his younger brothers was suffering from a serious disease 

in both of his eyes.  The doctor said that he needed surgery as soon as possible 

and that it would be very expensive. His father had no job, so Avadesh left his 

study in 9
th
 standard and started to work as a laborer to earn money for the 

operation. One day, with the grace of Aghoreshwar,  he came to work on our 

hospital building.  When he saw the eye clinic he told us his problem.  Dr Ivor 

ŎƘŜŎƪŜŘ Ƙƛǎ ōǊƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ ŜȅŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǎŀƛŘ ǘƘŀǘ ƛŦ ƘŜ ŘƛŘ ƴƻǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴ ƻǇŜǊŀǘƛƻƴ ǿithin 

few weeks his brother would be blind forever. Under the care of Vision Varanasi 

and with the help of our friends Dr. R.K.Ojha and Dr Prashant Chaudhari 

(Eyesurgeon) he had the operation in a large hospital. Now his brother can see 

and will be able to start his studies again very soon. This inspires Avadesh to 

work for the Ashram.  He will stay in the Ashram like other children, and he will 

restart his education from 9
th

 grade.  

 

I want to introduce you to Avadesh, a young boy just arrived in the Ashram: 

o The Ashram is returning to normal after the floods of last September: 
o The flooding badly damaged the gardens, but now greenery is coming back. 

o We have also started repainting the ground floor murals. 



   

  

        

   

We have repaired the steps of ghat and the northeast corner retaining wall of the ashram .   

Much more foundation work remains to be done before the rains start this year. 

Bal Ashram Ghat after the flood in September 

 

Bal Ashram foundation flood damage: 


